
From: Cassie Hill 
To: hfellman@huntingdoncounty.net, msather@huntingdoncounty.net, jthomas@huntingdoncounty.net, swalls@hun
tingdoncounty.net, tjrhodes@huntingdoncounty.net 
Cc: office@mindfreedom.org 
 
Dear Commissioners, 
 
My name is Cassaundra, and I am a member of Put People First! PA, a statewide, 
grassroots organization based in Pennsylvania.  
 
I am emailing you with grave concern about the treatment and disappearance of David 
Italiano. The Huntingdon County Area Agency on Aging (AAA) has assumed guardianship 
of David against his wishes and they will not disclose his whereabouts, confirm his safety, 
or allow him to have contact with his chosen advocate, Roads to Freedom Center for 
Independent Living, in accordance with Pennsylvania's guardianship statutes and in 
accordance with David's civil liberties under the Olmstead Ruling. 
 
I stand with David and am demanding that public officials: 
 
(1) Compel Huntingdon County AAA to disclose David Italiano’s location; 
(2) Allow David Italiano to communicate freely with whoever he chooses; 
(3) Force nursing home staff to return David’s private phone; 
(4) Compel agencies to use supported decision making with all of their disabled clients, 
including those under guardianship. 
 
Thank you, 
Cassaundra Hill 
 


